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D  
W   F 

 
Sunday, December 1 
1st Sunday of Advent 

Communion 
Rev. Jennifer Gleichauf Preaching 

8:15am Choir Rehearsal 
10am Worship, Sunday School, Nursery 
11am Bell Choir Rehearsal 
11am Confirmation Worship Discussion 
 

Sunday, December 8 
2nd Sunday of Advent 
Food Collection 

Christmas Families Gifts Due 
8:15am Choir Rehearsal 
10am Christmas Play, Nursery 
11am Bell Choir Rehearsal 
11am Advent Potluck and Advent Workshop 
5pm Youth Group Dinner 
 

Sunday, December 15 
3rd Sunday of Advent 

Change 4 Children Offering 
Rev. Sarah Walker Cleaveland Preaching 

8:15am Choir Rehearsal 
10am Worship, Sunday School, Nursery 
11am Bell Choir Rehearsal 
11am Christmas Families Gifts Delivered 
11:30am Confirmation Families Lunch & Class 

 

Sunday, December 22 
4th Sunday of Advent 

Rev. Sarah Walker Cleaveland Preaching 
8:15am Choir Rehearsal 
10am Worship, Confirmation Class, Nursery 
11am Bell Choir Rehearsal 
 

Tuesday, December 24 
Christmas Eve 

Rev. Jennifer Gleichauf Preaching 
5pm Family Christmas Eve Service 
9pm  Lesson & Carols Christmas Eve Service 
 

Sunday, December 29 
1st Sunday of Christmas 

Carol Sing 
10am Worship, Nursery 

C  P 
S , D  8, 10  
Come hear the Christmas story told in a joyful, 
imaginative way by our children and youth.  The 
play called ñDonôt Freak Out: A Christmas 
Pageantò is a fun and meaningful retelling of the 
story. 

A  P  
S , D  8, 11 
Please join the Covenant Family to share in an 
Advent meal on Sunday, December 8, 
following worship.  All are encouraged to 
attend.  The following is a suggested 'things to 
bring' list, based on the first letter of your last 
name: 
 
A-G vegetable, side or salad 
H-M fruit or dessert 
N-Z sandwich tray, casserole, or entree 
  
We encourage you to sign up on the clipboard 
located on the lectern in the Gathering Space at 
church, or contact Kathy Miller in the church 
office.  You may also call Kathy in the Church 
office (or send an email to her) to sign-up or 
volunteer to help with set-up, serve and/or clean
-up.  We would love to set a place for you! 

A  W  
S , D  8, 11  
After worship on December 8, all are invited 
to participate in the Advent Workshop.  There will 
be crafts for all ages including some beautiful 
ornaments.  Additionally, all are invited to help 
paint the Christmas windows together. 

Y  G 
S , D  8, 5 

The Youth Group Dinner is schedule for Sunday, 
December 8, 5-6:30pm, location to-be-
determined. 
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F  P  J 
Dear Covenant, 
 
One of my recent sermons was about the importance of sharing our faith stories ï whether good or 
hard, full of doubts or joys.  As a community of faith, we are invited to share with one another the 
places we encounter God in our lives.  Sharing with each other is the way we discover new insights 
about God and help tell the story to the world of Godôs hope, peace, joy and love.   
 
And now, here we are entering Advent.  Advent is a season of active waiting, of preparing our hearts 
and minds to receive Christ in our lives again and anew.  For some of us, it is a busy season, full of to-
do lists and parties, presents to wrap and cookies to bake.  For some of us, it is a time of remembering 
the years gone by ï when the kids were little or when those whoôve died were still with us around the 
table.  For all of us, it should be a time to consider what difference it makes that 2000 years ago, Godôs 
son was born in a lowly manger among shepherds and angels, stars and straw.  What difference does 
Jesusô birth make in your life?  Where have you seen Christ born into the world?  Where have you 
encountered Godôs incarnation, Godôs in-breaking Spirit?  And have you told anyone else what youôve 
seen and heard and felt of Godôs presence?   
 
In this Advent, letôs share with each other the good stories and memories of this time of year.  Letôs tell 
each other about the best meals, parties, gifts and gatherings weôve had the privilege of experiencing.  
But letôs also share the ways the gift of Jesus coming into the world has touched and changed our lives, 
and how we hope it will continue to transform us.   
 
May each and every one of you know and share Godôs hope, peace, joy and love this season. 
 
Blessings, 
Pastor Jenny 

æ̦ϩ϶κϡẦϩ æ̦ͭ͒ 
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A   C   C 
Postcards (see page 2) with the dates and times of our Advent and Christmas services and events are 
available in the Gathering Space and will be arriving in the mail before you know it. Put one on your 
fridge as a reminder or share it with a friend or neighbor who might be looking for a place to worship 
this Advent or Christmas season. 

D  L  L 
Covenantôs Seasonal Devotional Lending Library Returns! 

 
A bookcase with a variety of Advent devotionals is now located in the Gathering Space, and you are 
invited to: 

¶ Take a devotional that looks appealing and return it when youôre done with it (whether thatôs this 
year or in five years) 

¶ Drop off a devotional youôve used in the past but are ready to pass along (Advent or Lent; please 
put all donations in Pastor Sarahôs mailbox) 

 
Whether youôre looking for a daily devotional from a well-known writer like Richard Rohr or Henri 
Nouwen, an online devotional that will show up in your inbox each morning, or a 2019 devotional, we 
have something for you. Feel free to browse, take one to try, or donate a copy of your favorite 
devotional so we can share it with others. 

¶ΉϩϩΉκΰ ÃϾ϶ϡ̦͒̈́; 

C  E  O  D   HALO  
This yearôs Christmas Eve offering will be donated to HALO (Homeless Assistance Leadership 
Organization) to help in their mission to provide housing and assistance to members of our community.  
HALO has seen record numbers this year. Last year, HALO served 700 individuals including 138 children, 
58% under the age of six.  Their mission is: to provide a pathway to self-sufficiency for those 
experiencing homelessness in Racine County. 

M /G , H   S  D 
After Christmas and through January, the Mission Committee invites you to bring winter wear items 
in and place them on the tree in the Gathering Space.  These items will be donated to HALO. 

R  A  C  
This year the Mission Outreach committee would like to invite all members to participate in a ñreverseò 
Advent calendar to benefit the North Side Food Pantry located at North Pointe United Methodist Church. 
Instead of opening a door each day on a calendar (that may have a treat inside) you would put an item 
of non-perishable food into a box each day of Advent. You can deliver your food items to church either 
each week or all together on Christmas Eve. The most needed items are jam/jelly, beef stew, 
pancake mix & syrup, tuna fish, instant potatoes, and fruit juice. 

A  T 
One of Covenantôs traditions in Advent is our Angel Tree. If you have not added an angel ornament to 
the tree, we invite you to bring one labeled with your family name and the year (2019), on Sunday, 
December 1, or anytime during Advent. 

ğκϡϩ;ΉϞ ἠ ¶ϾϩΉ̈́Ṟ ñϞΉϡΉ϶Ͼ̦Υ gϡκЗ϶; 
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>;ϡΉϩ϶Ή̦ΰ fκϡή̦϶Ήκΰ 

C  
Sunday, December 8, 5ð6:30pm 

Youth group dinner 
 

Sunday, December 15, 11:30am-1:30pm 
Class with Families 

 
Sunday, December 22, 10am 
Class with Claudia during worship 

 
**There are opportunities for service with serving at 
the Hospitality Center on December 9 (see below) or 
helping with organizing Christmas Family gifts on 
December 15 (see below). 

S  S 
 D  

December 1 
Music with Joe Dominic 
Joe will go over the song for our Christmas 
play and the kids will have the opportunity to 
sing/learn Christmas and Advent songs 
 
December 8 
No Sunday School 
Christmas play in worship 
 
December 15 
Service Opportunityð 
Children will be invited to help make gifts for 
our Christmas families (ornaments and mason 
jar recipes) as well as an ornament for 
themselves. 
 
December 22 and 29 
No Sunday School  
(the worship on December 29 has a carol sing 
that will be fun for kids!) 

H  M  N  M 
The Hospitality Monday Night Meal is an opportunity to serve our community.  We provide food and 
serve a meal at St. Luke's Episcopal Church, 614 Main Street, to families from the neighborhood.  Each 
date we are partnered with another group who does the clean up portion of the evening.  In general, 
the evening begins at 4:30pm and wraps up about 6:30pm. Pans and Signups are in the Gathering 
Space.  Donations are also needed for fruits and vegetables, as well as milk.  Please put your donation 
in a Pew Envelope, check Special Offering and write Monday Night Meals. If you have any questions 
please feel free to email or call Kelly Miller at knmiller8778@gmail.com or (262) 939-6043. The next 
meal is on Monday, December 9, 4:30pm. 

A  C  
Sunday School Families - Watch your email for an 
Advent calendar you can use with your family.  The 
calendar weôve chosen this year offers lots of 
different ways to do small things each day of Advent 
to practice kindness and prepare our hearts for 
Christmas. 

C  F 
Each year, Covenant partners with a school social worker to identify 4-5 families who could use 
assistance with Christmas presents.  There is a tree in the Gathering Space with ñornamentsò on it.  
Each ornament has the name, age and Christmas wish of a family member.  A suggested range for gifts 
is $25 to $40.  We ask that you choose an ornament, sign it out on the sheet next to the tree and then 
purchase and return the gift by Sunday, December 8.  Our mission committee will organize the gifts 
and take them to the families along with a gift card for groceries on December 15.  Please include gift 
receipts when possible.  If your ornament says do not wrap, please include wrapping paper. 

¶ΉϩϩΉκΰ ÃϾ϶ϡ̦͒̈́; 

mailto:knmiller8778@gmail.com
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¸͒З ¶͒ή̓͒ϡϩ 
Kathleen Woodbury,  814 Kentucky Street, Racine, WI  53405,  920-
728-0517, kathleen@oakwoodsales.com 
 
Kathleen previously belonged to a Methodist church.  She says she came 
to Covenant because she was interested in finding a church that is 
accepting of everyone.  She stayed at Covenant because it is the most 
welcoming church she has ever attended. 
 
To describe what is the most meaningful part of being a Christian, 
Kathleen quotes Micah 6:8, ñ. . . and what is it that the Lord asks of you?  
Only to act justly, to love mercy, and to walk humbly before your God.ò  
Kathleen grew up in Racine in a large Catholic family.  She attended 
Covenant briefly in the 1980ôs.  Her son, Ryan Lashley, was baptized at 
Covenant. 
 
Kathleen loves doing counted cross-stitch, punch needle, and primitive 
rug hooking.  She is a self-described history nut, and she loves collecting 
primitive antiques.  She and her husband, John, have a mobile home up 
north that they enjoy from May to October.  Her favorite book is ñLittle 
Women.ò  She is very interested in the Civil War period, and she feels that 

the book shows the love and resourcefulness a family used, as well as great character studies of the 
girls, especially Jo. 
 
John Woodbury,  814 Kentucky Street, Racine 53405,  262-583-0900, john@oakwoodsales.com 
 
When John and Kathleen moved to Racine two years ago, they were looking for a church and tried 
Covenant, one Kathleen had attended in the past.  He says that everybody was so welcoming that they 
felt at home and so they stayed.  For John, the most important part of being a Christian is sharing his 
faith with others by actions as well as words. 
 
John was born and raised in Kenosha, and half way through his junior year his family moved to Ft. 
Atkinson, where he graduated from Fort High.  Family, to John, consists of his wife, children, 
grandchildren, brothers-in-law, sisters-in-law, and church. 
 
John is semi-retired, and he still enjoys working.  He and Kathleen own their sales company.  He enjoys 
woodworking and going to their ñup northò mobile home in the summer.  His favorite movie is ñMash.ò  
John was serving in Vietnam when it came out, and he says that when he saw the movie, he regained 
his sense of humor while still in a war. 

John and Kathleen 
Woodbury 

ñ͒ϩϩΉκΰṞ ÿϡϾϩ϶͒͒ϩṞ >κήήϾΰΉ̦̈́϶Ήκΰϩ 

S   D : A  M   N  L  R 
J  26 

Be sure to mark your calendars and save the date! Immediately following worship on January 26 
we will have our annual meeting. In addition to the normal business that needs to be accomplished  
(budget updates, Deacon and Elder elections, etc.), we will also be revealing our brand new logo. Youôll 
get a chance to see it and taste it as it will be on a cake for all to share after the meeting! 


